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Call to Order

Community Preservation Committee (CPC) Chair Penny Dumas established that a quorum was present and called the CPC meeting to order at 6:45 p.m.

Committee members present: Penny Dumas, Kelly Emrich, Ed Goodwin, Wally Hersee, Kadion Phillips, Barbara Search, Lauren Vivier. Absent: CPC Clerk Elisa Krochmalnyckyj 

Penny shared the details of her presentation at the Senior Center. Penny educated those in attendance with a thorough review of the Act. Many of the attendees did not realize that CPC project proposals do not compete with each other. Penny explained to those in attendance at the Senior Center presentation that the CPC thoroughly vets proposals, and after the CPC’s review, CPC members votes on whether or not to bring a proposal forward to Town Meeting voters. If a project goes forward to Town meeting the funds are either in the CPA account, or in some cases (such as the Senior Center proposal) larger projects may be bonded. Penny suggested that perhaps the moderator would allow her to explain this to the Town Meeting voters.

Ed suggested that Town Meeting is not the appropriate setting to educate voters on the CPA. Kadion agreed. Consensus of the CPC was that Town Meeting warrant is what is up for discussion at Town Meeting and educating the public on the CPA is what the Community Needs Study is designed for. Penny will be sure that the Council on Aging director is informed of our next Community Needs Study, which will offer the opportunity to present an overview of the Act and explain details.

Adjourn. Barbara made a motion to adjourn at 6:59 p.m.; Wally seconded. Motion approved 7-0-0.

